

## CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

## MICHELLE H. SEAGULL | COMMISSIONER

August 16, 2021

Governor Ned Lamont State Capitol Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Governor Lamont.

In accordance with Connecticut General Statutes 4-168(g), and pursuant to section 16 of Public Act 21-23, the adoption of emergency regulations is necessary to implement sections 3 to 15 An Act Concerning the Authorization, Licensing and Regulation of Online Casino Gaming, Retail and Online Sports Wagering, Fantasy Contests, Keno and Online Sale of Lottery Tickets.

Specifically, these emergency regulations will create a licensing structure, and provisions for responsible gaming and data privacy protections, to ensure consumer safety and gaming integrity for a new gaming market in our state.

I respectfully request that you approve this request in writing to allow the Department to proceed with adoption of these emergency regulations. Once these emergency regulations are implemented, we intend to make these regulations permanent.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Michelle Seagull, Commissioner

Mirlall Samuel